
CONTRACT AGREEMENT WITH 
JAMAL & SMITH 
CONSTRUCTION, LP, FOR THE 
TRANSFER STATION TUNNEL 
PROJECT
January 21, 2025RS-25-011



Background

 The FY 2023 Capital Improvement Plan includes the Transfer 
Station Tunnel/Loading Pit project.

 The City Council authorized a design contract with Freese and 
Nichols for the Transfer Station Tunnel Loading Pit project on 
January 3, 2023.

 The City advertised for bids to be due on September 12, 
2024 and again on May 30, 2024.  In both cases no bids 
were received.
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Background

 The City and Designer reached out to Jamail and Smith 
Construction LP, a Buyboard contractor, to work together to 
develop a proposal for the needed repairs.

 Jamail and Smith Construction LP submitted a contract proposal 
in the amount of $882,114.74 to perform needed repairs.

 This repair project is being funded through Solid Waste CIP.
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City of Killeen Transfer Station

Fire Damaged Wall Plating4



Recommendation

 Staff recommends that the City Council authorize the execution 
of the agreement with the Jamail and Smith Construction, LP 
for the Transfer Station Push Wall Repair in the amount of 
$882,114.74.
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